


Cardenden Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held in Corrie Centre on Thursday 15 September 2016
	
[bookmark: _GoBack]Present: A. Burns (Chair). D. Taylor, A. Brown, B. Wallace, R. Liewald, A. Mitchell
W. Duncan, J. Doig
In Attendance: Cllr. Hood, Cllr. Erskine(part time) and 6 members of the public.
         Apologies: D. Bogie, D. Roy, A. Roy, J. Parish, D. Drylie, Police

The minutes of the August meeting were accepted.

Matters Arising:  The ‘walking bus’ to Cardenden school has recommenced.

Bus Services Issues with service 32, 33 and X54 were raised. It was reported that Fife Council will work with local communities to achieve a more effective bus service.

Doctors Service It was reported that doctors from a Glenrothes practise are to take over at Cardenden from October.

Police A written police report was given, with 26 crimes committed and 17 detected during the month, ranging from vandalism to road traffic offences, with a fall in youth crime noted. Local schools have been visited, with bike safety  and marking being carried out.
It was reported that the upper football pitches in Wallsgreen Park have been damaged by a quad bike also horse fouling of the pitches has taken place.

Local  Authority Matters – The councillors reported that further traffic calming measures are to be implemented at Dundonald. Speeding on Whitehall Drive is being investigated. A review of school breakfast clubs is to be carried out and a report on school holiday play schemes was given. Asset management reports are being prepared and an update on outstanding work at Bowhill swimming pool was given. An audit of play parks and equipment is to be prepared. Numerous local events were attended.

Community Matters The annual Village Fair and John Thomson football tournament drew large crowds and were hailed as a great success. At the Beautiful Fife Awards the community gained a Silver award.

Planning Applications RWE’s planning application for Saturday working at the Jamphlars site was again discussed and will go to the planning committee for determination on 21 September.
More information is required on the application for a football facility in Wallsgreen Park before it can be resubmitted.

AOB Notification of flaring over the next few weeks at the Mossmorran plant was given.
The possibility of creating a garden for the disadvantaged and community allotments was discussed.

Next Meeting: This will be held on 20 October at 7-00 pm in the Corrie Centre.



